
 

February 16, 2016 

 

Dear Member of Congress: 

 

As organizations dedicated to eliminating sex discrimination in the workplace and 

promoting policies that benefit women and working families, we urge you to support the 

Restoring Statutory Rights and Interests of the States Act of 2016 (“Restoring Statutory 

Rights Act”), introduced by Senator Patrick Leahy (D-VT). The Restoring Statutory Rights 

Act would restore the rights of workers to pursue their state and federal law claims and 

obtain remedies in court rather than forcing arbitration of their claims. For women and all 

workers, access to courts is critically important to pursue remedies of civil rights violations 

under Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and family and medical leave claims under 

the Family and Medical Leave Act of 1993. 

 

The practice of forced arbitration is widespread and damaging. In a 2010 survey, 27 percent 

of employers—covering over 36 million employees, or one-third of the non-union 

workforce—reported that they required forced arbitration of employment disputes.1 

Although arbitration can be a valid and effective method of dispute resolution when both 

parties voluntarily agree to arbitrate, forced arbitration clauses that limit an employee’s 

legal rights in a non-negotiable contract are abusive and erode employees’ traditional legal 

safeguards. For example, the ability to obtain key evidence necessary to prove one’s case is 

often restricted or eliminated in arbitration proceedings, and it can be nearly impossible to 

appeal adverse decisions by arbitrators.  

 

Forced arbitration of state and federal employment discrimination laws is especially 

harmful to women workers. In 2015, nearly 64,000 discrimination claims were filed with 

the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (EEOC) under Title VII, and more than 

41 percent of those charges were for sex-based discrimination.2 Sex-based discrimination, 

including sexual harassment, remains a persistent problem for women in the workplace. 

Nearly 83 percent of sexual harassment charges filed with the EEOC are filed by women.3 

In a national survey by ABC News and the Washington Post, one in four women reported 

experiencing sexual harassment, compared to one in ten men.4  

 

Mandatory arbitration of claims under state or federal family and medical leave laws could 

have a disproportionate impact on women as well.  Nearly 56 percent of employees who 

took time away from work to deal with a serious personal or family illness, or to care for a 

new child under the FMLA in 2012 were women.5 Women are also more likely than men to 

take leave under state paid family leave programs in California, New Jersey and Rhode 

Island.6  

 

Without action from Congress, mandatory arbitration will continue to be a barrier to justice 

for workers. The Restoring Statutory Rights Act would reinstate workers’ ability to enforce 

their rights in a court of law. We urge you to cosponsor this bill. Please contact Sarah 

Fleisch Fink, Senior Policy Counsel, or Vasu Reddy, Policy Counsel at the National 

Partnership for Women & Families, with any questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

National Partnership for Women & Families 



 

National Women’s Law Center 
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